GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING AUGUST 22, 2022

Chairman Roy Ballard called the regular meeting of the Greenwood County Commissioners to order at 9:00 a.m. Other members present were Ben Fox, Robert Morgan, Chuck Spradlin, Paul Hodge, County Counselor Paul Dean and County Clerk Kathy Robison.

Commissioners led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Fox moved to approve August 15, 2022 Minutes, as written. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Road and Bridge Report:

- There is currently one county dump truck in the shop for repair.
- The lowboy is being rebuilt.
- The bobcat has a leak.
- Darrel has not heard anything regarding the Reece Road project.
- Ballard noted there is a wooden bridge approach in need of repair.
- Phone lines at Road and Bridge have been repaired.

Commissioners reviewed Treasurer's report and monthly fee reports for June 2022. No decisions were made.

Morgan moved to approve payables in the amount of \$231,869.81. Fox seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Morgan moved to approve payroll in the amount of \$123,338.17. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Greenwood County resident Joe Spencer attended the meeting to discuss roads near Vaughn Acres. Spencer asked commissioners how close a building or fence can be to easements and right of ways. It was noted that a building/fence can be erected up to the right of way/easement provided they do are not in the right of way/easement.

Paul Hodge noted that the low water crossing on State Street is still an issue.

Fox noted that Lucas Mullin volunteered for the vacancy on the Greenwood County Hospital Board.

Fox moved to appoint Lucas Mullen to the Greenwood County Hospital Board vacancy. Spradlin seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Ballard read a letter received from a Greenwood County resident regarding the status of GG Road. Said resident would like the county to continue to maintain GG Road rather than consider it as a low maintenance road. Following a brief discussion regarding the matter, commissioners noted that they have not deemed GG Road as minimum maintenance and Salt Springs Township does not have the authority to do so; therefore, the township will continue to maintain GG Road as they have in the past.

County Clerk Kathy Robison noted that there are a few CDBG loans that are not collectable.

Spradlin moved to approve an amount of \$19,981.95 as a write-off for CDBG loans that cannot be collected. Ballard seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

The following write-offs were approved:

- Fall River Basin Saloon & Grill in the amount of \$ 8,950.00
- Brian's Equipment in the amount of \$280.06
- Carrie Odell in the amount of \$10,751.89

Fox moved to adjourn at 9:54 a.m. Spradlin seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING AUGUST 22, 2022

ATTEST: Kathy Robison, County Clerk

Ben Fox, Vice Chairman

Chuck Spradlin, Member

Paul Hoofe Paul Hodge, Member

Robert Joe Morgan, Member